

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE KINVER NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING STEERING GROUP OF KINVER PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 4TH APRIL 2022 AT 7pm

Present: Councillors Mrs C Allen, G Sisley, E Simons, K Hosell and Ms E Lord.

1. To receive apologies for absence.

District Councillor Mrs L Hingley and Miss E Stokes, Mrs L Roche and Miss A Roche sent their apologies.

2. To receive the minutes from the meeting held on the 21ST March 2022

The minutes of the meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on the above date, having been circulated previously, were approved as a true record of the proceedings.

3. Screening document: check current version for submission to KPC and SSDC

An updated screening document has been circulated with updated policies.

The main screening document amendments / comments:-

Page 5 portrait of the village parish, strategy for sustainable development – 4th line down – population figures? New figures should be out shortly to add these in as and when we can.

Early evidence Hill Fort and Roman Camp? Change the words to Greensforge Hill Fort.

Page 6 – Kinver Village - aggravated by Covid Pandemic not epidemic.

Page 7 – Community – GP Surgery – Add comment has been problems recent times. Add date for comments and a caveat to this affect.

- public transport – bus service limitations? needs to be kept an eye as this may change in September.

Additional Photos may be requested from Dave McGirr.

Page 52 the map is missing.

Cllr E Simons to check the areas on Conservation.

Potters Cross junction – island? A lot of people turn into White Hill, and this is a major issue as cars are on the wrong side of the road.

Page 45 highlighted - when does this get resolved? Needs to be removed

Page 35 - needs looking at, resolved with the new policy.

Page 41 – Footer ref no 2? Cllr E Simons to remove.

Individual site maps to be added.

The Policies Document amendments / comments:-

Living and working – blank page – title page

Community facilities – Assets of community value, interpretations.

Natural Environment – maps are same as screening document. – item 6 Stourbridge? Add Enville / neighbouring settlements? keeping separation of areas. Habitat maps need to be clarified and the NT will provide any maps supporting the Heathland, Heathland is the main topic and add the others in, Hannah to have a look at the wording.

Items 4, 5 and 6 Cllr E Simons is ok with.

Cllr E Simons left at this point left at 7.55pm.

Cllr K Hosell agreed to help with the layout of the screening document.

4. Website: Review for updates required

Documents need to be added onto the website and the members of the steering group updated.

5. Potter's Cross: possible options, and evidence required

Discussed above.

6. AOB.

None were reported.

Meeting closed at 8.15pm